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O P I N I O N   A N D   F I N D I N G S 
 

On September 21, 2015, the Nebraska Public Service 
Commission (Commission) received an application from Traci 
Hartley, (Applicant) of Bassett, Nebraska, seeking authority to 
receive advanced telecommunications services from the Long Pine 
Exchange of Northeast Nebraska Telephone Company (NNTC) in lieu 
of her current service from the Bassett Exchange of the Rock 
County Telephone Company (Rock County). Notice of the 
application was published in The Daily Record, Omaha, Nebraska, 
on September 24, 2015.  

 
On September 30, 2015, the Commission received a letter 

from NNTC stating they were in receipt of the above-captioned 
application from Ms. Hartley, however, they have declined to 
provide service to her at this time. Cullen Robbins, a 
Commission staff member that works with boundary applications, 
contacted the Applicant regarding NNTC’s letter. The Applicant 
was advised to contact NNTC to explore the possibility of 
reaching some kind of arrangement with NNTC and then advise the 
Commission on how she would like to proceed. Contact with NNTC 
has revealed that the Applicant has made no attempt to contact 
the carrier.  

 
Changes of a local exchange territory are governed by Neb. 

Rev. Stat. §§ 86-135 to 86-138. However, the Commission has no 
authority to require a telecommunications carrier to expand its 
facilities and enlarge its territory to serve a specific 
customer against the wishes of the carrier. Therefore, if the 
application proceeds, the Commission will have no other option 
than to dismiss the application.   

 
Repeated attempts by Mr. Robbins to contact the Applicant 

via phone on both a home number and wireless number have gone 
unreturned. Mr. Robbins informed Commission attorney, Nichole 
Mulcahy, of the status of the application and the lack of 
response from the Applicant. On November 10, 2015, Ms. Mulcahy 
attempted to make telephone contact on both a home number and 
wireless number with Ms. Hartley, leaving a voicemail requesting 




	C-4796
	c-4796 001

